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HIV PREVENTION PLANNING COUNCIL (HPPC)

Minutes

April 10, 2008


HPPC Members Present:
Randy Allgaier

Pedro Arista
Darel Ayap

Michelle Bakken

Jonathan Batiste

Gayle Burns

Edward Byrom

Chadwick Campbell

Michael Discepola
Lauren Enteen
Ben Hayes

Tom Kennedy

Weihaur Lau

Steve Muchnick

John Newmeyer

Tei Okamoto
Tracey Packer
Marco Partida

Ken Pearce

Erica Reyes

Perry Rhodes III

Jenny Lynn Sarmiento

Chandra Sivakumar

Gwen Smith

Frank Strona


Members Present

(continued):

Eiko Sugano

Yavanté Thomas-Guess

Rakli Wilburn

Tonya Williams

Eric Whitney

Luke Woodward
Members Absent:

David Diaz*

Isela Gonzalez*

Vasudha Narayanan*
Gail Sanabria
Bobby Wiseman*

* These members informed the Chair in advance of their absences.

Harder + Co.:

Willow Schrager 

David Weinman (Note-taker)
Process Evaluation Team:

Kathleen Roe

Guests:

Debra Allen, UCSF, CAPS

John Andrews, San Mateo County Advisory Board

Noah Briones, Walden House

Brandon Ivory

ManChui Leung, APIAHP
Jacque McCright, STD Prevention & Control
Joel Mencada, CDPH – STD Control

Mazdak Mazarei, APIAHF
Gavin Morrow-Hall, SFDPH – HIV Research

Joe Ramiriez Forcer, PRC

HIV Prevention Section:

Dara Coan

Grant Colfax
Rand Dadasovich
Elizabeth Davis

Vincent Fuqua

Betty Chan Lew

Eileen Loughran

Israel Nieves-Rivera

John Pabustan

Michael Paquette

Jenna Rapues
Welcome, Introductions, and Announcements

Co-Chair Gayle Burns called the meeting to order at 3:10 PM.  She explained that the Co-Chairs share responsibilities and that she is facilitating this meeting and Tracey Packer will facilitate next month.  She asked members to introduce themselves and make appropriate announcements.
· Gayle Burns then distributed copies of the brochure entitled, “We dance,” from the Shake the Feathers Project – a collaboration between the SF Native American AIDS Project, the SF Native American Health Center, and Bay Area American Indian Two Spirits.

· She explained that the We Dance program provides alternatives to Meth use.
· Additional copies are available through those organizations.

· Steve Muchnick distributed announcements of an exhibition of northwestern art 4/01 – 6/11/08 at the C.N. Gorman Museum at UC Davis.

· Michelle Bakken announced she has commenced work on a survey regarding Meth, violence, and HIV risk.  A presentation of her findings will follow.
· Jonathan Batiste distributed cards regarding the Many Men, Many Voices (3MV) program.
· He noted that new sessions would begin 4/22 continuing on 4/24 & 29.

· John Pabustan announced HPS contract managers are making site visits of SFDPH funded programs and would like HPPC members on the teams.
1. Review and Approval of Minutes from 3/13/2008

Motion was made by Steve Muchnick and seconded by Michael Discepola to approve the minutes from the meeting 3/13/08.  No discussion was offered.  The vote was by roll call as follows:

	Member
	Vote
	Member
	Vote

	Randy Allgaier
	Yes
	Tracey Packer
	Yes

	Pedro Arista
	Yes
	Marco Partida
	Yes

	Darel Ayap
	Yes
	Ken Pearce
	Yes

	Michelle Bakken
	Yes
	Erica Reyes
	Yes

	Jonathan Batiste
	Yes
	Perry Rhodes III
	Yes

	Gayle Burns
	Yes
	Jenny Lynn Sarmiento
	Yes

	Edward Byrom
	Yes
	Chandra Sivakumar
	Not present at time of vote

	Chadwick Campbell
	Yes
	Gwen Smith
	Yes

	Michael Discepola
	Yes
	Frank Strona
	Yes

	Lauren Enteen
	Not present at time of vote
	Eiko Sugano
	Yes

	Ben Hayes
	Yes
	Yavanté Thomas-Guess
	Yes

	Tom Kennedy
	Yes
	Eric Whitney
	Yes

	Weihaur Lau
	Yes
	Rakli Wilburn
	Yes

	Steve Muchnick
	Yes
	Tonya Williams
	Yes

	John Newmeyer
	Yes
	Luke Woodward
	Yes

	Tei Okamoto
	Yes
	
	


The minutes were approved without dissent.
2. General Public Comment
· Jacque McCright, of the SFDPH STD Prevention and Control (STD P&C) Section announced a partnership with a pet shop at 19th and Castro as part of the “Dogs are Talking” campaign which is intended to increase awareness of STDs in SF.
· The Bay Area Reporter ran an article on this partnership in its 4/10/08 edition.
· Brandon Ivory of the SFDPH STD Prevention and Control Unit noted that April is STD awareness month.

· He announced that the STD P&S Section is holding two poster contests: one addressing SF Bayview youth and another addressing SF Gay and Bisexual men.

· He distributed two advertising flies about those contests entitled, “Calling All Young Artists!” and “What Does Sexual Health Look Like to You?” respectively.  Copies are available to absent members upon request.
· He explained that the votes would be by members of the public at community screening events 4/25/08 3:00 – 8:00 PM at:

· Bayview Hunters Point Foundation Youth Services 5015 Third Street; and

· In the Castro at 2278 Market at Noe streets.
· Rand Dadasovich of the HPS Research Section provided an update on the BUMP project.
· He distributed handout cards entitled, “Use Meth?” copies of which are available to absent members upon request.  The study is currently recruiting participants.  He requests assistance from HPPC members.
· The project is moving into a new phase in which it will study if using the anti-depressant Remeron® (Mirtazapine) has an impact on sexual risk behavior and/or craving for Meth.
· ManChui Leung from the Asian & Pacific Islander American Health Form distributed flyers about the 2008 Food For Thought benefit event, 5/9/08 at 6:00 PM at the Westin St. Francis Hotel on Union Square.  Copies are available to absent members upon request.
· She explained that over 45 renowned Asian chefs would prepare food for this event.

3. Members’ Response to Public Comment
· Jonathan Batiste asked if there would be a discounted rate the “Food for Thought” event for people working for SFDPH and/or non-profit programs.

· ManChui Leung said that there may be a discount offered later.
4 HPPC Co-Chairs/Director’s Update

Gayle Burns drew members’ attention to the report distributed to all members in advance of the meeting entitled, “HPPC Co-Chairs Report April 10, 2008.”  She highlighted the following topics:

· Bernie Berger has resigned his membership on the Council.  She thanked him for his contributions and noted that his hard work and perspective were greatly appreciated.

· The attendees expressed appreciation and thanks to Bernie Berger with applause.
· In response to suggestions made during last month’s public comment Frank Strona and Betty Chan Lew sent the monthly STD report to all members in advance of the meeting.  Members will continue to receive the monthly report.
· Attendees expressed their thanks with applause.
· A flyer was distributed announcing a discussion forum between the SFDPH and the Castro/Upper Market communities on 4/23/08 from 7:00 to 9:00 PM at 2278 Market @ Noe streets and entitled, “HIV Prevention in San Francisco???”.  Copies are available to absent members upon request.

Co-Chair Tracey Packer pointed out that nominations are open for community Co-Chair of the HPPC.  She explained that the Gayle Burns’ term in that role expires at the end of June 2008 and thanked Gayle Burns for her hard work and dedication.

· Tracey Packer also pointed out that the Co-Chairs’ Report provides background on what is entailed in the community Co-Chair role and noted that the qualification is that one has been a voting member of the Council for six months.
· In response to Steve Muchnick’s question, Tracey said that the six month membership eligibility must be completed by the end of June 2008.
Grant Colfax provided an update about his work with the HPPC.

· He has met with the Co-Chairs and Committees about his vision for the future direction of the Council and the HPS.

· He has met with the Council’s Co-Chairs regarding his transition to the role of Government Co-Chair.  The schedule now calls for that change to take place in July at the earliest. 
· As part of that transition, he will be attending Co-Chairs’ meetings as well as Steering Committee meetings.
· He is presently a member of the Strategies, Interventions and Evaluation Committee.

· He is also working with the Co-Chairs and Harder & Co and staff regarding an updated timeline for the SF HIV Prevention Plan.

He reiterated that he looks forward to getting to know and working with all of the members of the Council.
Gayle Burns explained that the official business of the meeting had been completed.

5.  Diversity/Team Building Training: Improving Communication and Effective Collaboration Among Council Members
Gayle Burns explained that the remainder of the agenda would be training for members, HPS staff, and consultants.  She then introduced Mazdak Mazarei and reintroduced ManChui Leung of the Asian & Pacific Islander American Health Forum to conduct the training.
8. Summary, Evaluation, and Closure of Meeting

· All council members were reminded to fill out the process evaluation documents.
9. Adjournment

· The meeting adjourned at 6:00 PM.
Minutes prepared by David Weinman.

Minutes reviewed by Eileen Loughran and Israel Nieves-Rivera.

The next HPPC meeting will be a joint meeting with the

Health Services Planning Council (CARE Council)

Monday, May 19, 2008, 3:30 – 6:30 PM
at the Milton Marks Conference Center – California State Office Building
455 Golden Gate Avenue (between Larkin & Polk Streets)

Lower Level, San Diego Rooms A, B & C

San Francisco.
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